

CCHR Speaks Out Against Potential Legalized Euthanasia of Mental Health Patients

Watchdog insists legalized physician assisted-suicides of psychiatric patients in European countries should not be adopted in the U.S. and other countries.

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA, UNITED STATES, August 24, 2021 /EINPresswire.com/ -- Citizens Commission on Human Rights warns against a potentially dangerous trend that the U.S. could follow—allowing the legal killing of mental health patients. Hundreds have died in Europe already in legalized assisted-suicides. Eight states (CA, CO, HI, ME, NJ, OR, VT, and WA) and DC have legalized physician-assisted suicide (PAS).[1] While the U.S. limits this to terminally ill individuals, CCHR says it's a quick jump from this to killing patients who do not have



Watchdog insists legalized physician assisted-suicides of psychiatric patients in European countries should not be adopted in the U.S. and other countries. Patients are involuntarily committed for suicidal behavior and they can be legally killed when treatment fails.

terminal illnesses but are suffering emotional, not physical disabilities after failed psychiatric treatments.

CCHR points to Canada where legalized euthanasia was enacted in 2016. This year, a senator, who is also a psychiatrist, declared that excluding individuals with psychiatric disorders from being euthanized was "discriminatory." The law now allows mental health patients to be euthanized, which goes into effect in two years.[2]

Since 2002, Belgium, the Netherlands, and Luxembourg laws have allowed psychiatric patients who are suicidal to voluntarily receive death by lethal injection (euthanasia) or a self-administered prescription for lethal medication (assisted suicide). Between 100 and 200 psychiatric patients are euthanized annually between Belgium and the Netherlands, The Psychiatric Times reported.[3]

According to Professor Willem Lemmens of the University of Antwerp, requests for euthanasia in psychiatry became more and more acceptable and common in Belgium, but allowing euthanasia to become an option for often-suicidal patients is a "profound" change in the culture.[4]

"Psychiatrists and mental health professionals are precisely the kind of persons those who are suicidal might go to for help. The shift to suicide assistance, by the very people whose role we customarily think of as being suicide prevention, is one that will...alarm many," said Michael Wee, the education officer at the Anscombe Bioethics Centre.[5]

In the U.S., suicidal patients are considered a "danger to themselves" and involuntarily incarcerated in psychiatric institutions where, stripped of all rights, they are forcibly drugged and electroshocked to prevent further attempts.

Jan Eastgate, president of CCHR International says: "Were Europe and Canada's trend to be adopted here, after forced psychiatric hospitalization and treatment fail, the desperate state patients are left in means suicidal behavior would no longer constitute a danger, but would be grounds for psychiatrists to euthanize them—a shift from 'suicide prevention' to 'suicide assistance.""

In the late eighties and early nineties, the newer antidepressants were to be the miracle pills to reduce suicides. However, suicides started to climb.[6] In 2004, the Food and Drug Administration confirmed with a black box warning that the drugs could cause suicide, minimally up to the age of 24.

A 2016 review of clinical trial data published by the Royal Society of Medicine determined the suicide risk from antidepressants is also evident in those older than 24, stating: "antidepressants double the occurrence of events in adult healthy volunteers that can lead to suicide and violence."[7]

In 2020, three Australian researchers studying antidepressants and suicide found: "There is clear evidence that more young Australians are taking antidepressants, and more young Australians are killing themselves and self-harming, often by intentionally overdosing on the very substances that are supposed to help them."[8]

Prof. David Healy, a leading international psychopharmacologist and colleagues noted that between 2006 and 2015, 15 clinical trials of antidepressants recruiting more than 6,000 children took place. All were negative and showed an excess of suicidality took place. [9]

A 2017 study published in Frontiers in Psychiatry concluded: "antidepressants are largely ineffective and potentially harmful and the more one takes an antidepressant, the likelier one is to have another episode of depression.[10]

Eastgate draws attention to women being over-represented in psychiatric treatment and

subsequent euthanasia. About two-thirds of those who receive electroshock treatment are women. The majority of patients taking antidepressants are also women.[11] In a 2016 study of psychiatric-assisted suicides in The Netherlands, 70% (46 of 66) of patients were women. Most had histories of attempted suicides and psychiatric hospitalizations; 39% (26 patients) had been electroshocked.[12]

CCHR is monitoring the advent of all psychiatric-assisted suicide laws and condemns the practice, saying psychiatrists should never been given such power and the failure of their treatments, with rising suicide rates, should be investigated. Since 1969, the group has helped achieve more than 190 laws worldwide to protect patients.

Read full article here.

- [1] https://euthanasia.procon.org/states-with-legal-physician-assisted-suicide/
- [2] https://www.psychiatrictimes.com/view/first-do-no-harm
- [3] Ibid.
- [4] Charles Collins, "Euthanasia for mental ailments changing 'suicide prevention' to 'suicide assistance," Crux, 6 July 2016,

https://cruxnow.com/church-in-uk-and-ireland/2018/07/euthanasia-for-mental-ailments-changing-suicide-prevention-to-suicide-assistance/

[5] Ibid.

[6] "Getting It Right About Antidepressants and a Global Concern About Psychiatric Drug Dependency & Lethal Risks," CCHR International, 5 Aug. 2019,

https://www.cchrint.org/2019/08/05/getting-it-right-about-antidepressants/, citing: "Suicide Rates Climb in U.S., Especially Among Adolescent Girls," NPR, 22 Apr. 2016,

https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2016/04/22/474888854/suicide-rates-climb-in-u-s-especially-among-adolescent-girls.

[7] Op. cit., CCHR International, 5 Aug. 2019, citing: Andreas Ø Bielefeldt, et al., "Precursors to suicidality and violence on antidepressants: systematic review of trials in adult healthy volunteers," Journal of the Royal Society of Medicine, October 2016, Vol. 109, No. 10, p. 381, http://jrs.sagepub.com/content/109/10/381.full.

[8] Ibid.

[9] "Psycho-Pharma Front Groups Paid Million\$," CCHR International, 17 Aug. 2020, https://www.cchrint.org/2020/08/17/psycho-pharma-front-groups-paid-millions/, citing: David Healy, M.D., Joanna Le Noury, Julie Wood, Children of the Cure: Missing Data, Lost Lives and

Antidepressants, (Samizdat Health Writer's Co-operative Inc., 2020), p. 238

[10] Ibid., citing: Michael P. Hengartner, "Methodological Flaws, Conflicts of Interest, and Scientific Fallacies: Implications for the Evaluation of Antidepressants' Efficacy and Harm," Frontiers in Psychiatry, 7 Dec. 2017, https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5725408/

[11] Monica Castillo, "Millions of women are taking antidepressants. Why don't we know their long-term effects?", The Lilly, 9 Apr. 2018, https://www.thelily.com/millions-of-women-are-taking-antidepressants-why-dont-we-know-their-long-term-effects/

[12] Scott Y. H. Kim et al, "Euthanasia and Assisted Suicide of Patients with Psychiatric Disorders in the Netherlands 2011–2014," JAMA Psychiatry, Apr. 2016, 73(4): 362–368, https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5530592/

Amber Rauscher
Citizens Commission on Human Rights
+1 323-467-4242
email us here
Visit us on social media:
Facebook
Twitter

This press release can be viewed online at: https://www.einpresswire.com/article/549573718

EIN Presswire's priority is source transparency. We do not allow opaque clients, and our editors try to be careful about weeding out false and misleading content. As a user, if you see something we have missed, please do bring it to our attention. Your help is welcome. EIN Presswire, Everyone's Internet News Presswire™, tries to define some of the boundaries that are reasonable in today's world. Please see our Editorial Guidelines for more information.

© 1995-2021 IPD Group, Inc. All Right Reserved.